STATE OF CALIFORMIA—HEALTH AND WELFARE AGENCY

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH SERVICES

714/744 P STREET
"ACRAMENTO, CA 95814

EDMUND G. BROWN IR., Governor

(916) 322-6454

November 4, 1981
Letter No. 81-48

ALL COUNTY WELFARE DIRECTORS

GENERAL INFORMATION ON ASSEMBLY BILL 251

This letter is to provide your staff with general information regarding

AB 251, Section 117, which limits the maximum reimbursement physicians and
noninstitutional medical care providers can receive for '"crossover
patients."

Because of severe budget problems, the Legislature passed and the Governor
signed into law, AB 251 which reduces Medi-Cal expenditures through a number
of cuts in the program. Under this law both beneficiaries and providers were
asked to bear a share of the cuts. For example, persons in nursing homes
will have their monthly personal allowances reduced from $45 to $25;
beneficiaries will have to spend a higher portion of their income for medical
care before they receive a Medi-Cal card; and if federal approval is
received, beneficiaries will be responsible in the future for a copayment for
most outpatient visits and many prescriptions.

Physicians and noninstitutional providers of medical care under AB 251 are
asked to bear their share of the program cuts through a new policy. This
policy would pay them no more than the Medi-Cal rate for services to
"crossover patients,' patients covered by both the Medicare and Medi-Cal
programs.

Currently, payment for services provided to "crossover patients'" are paid by
both programs. The claim for services is submitted first to the Medicare
Part B carrier and is then crossed-over, or rebilled to the Medi-Cal
program. Medicare's reimbursement procedures involve establishing a
"reasonable charge" for medical services, determining if the annual patient
deductible has been met, subtracting the amount of any unmet deductible, and
then paying 80 percent of the "reasonable charge." Medi-Cal's reimbursement
procedures for claims that are crossed over involve paying both the unmet
deductible dmount and the remaining 20 percent of the "reasonable charge"
established by Medicare.

Under the new law Medi-Cal will pay the provider only the additional amount
necessary to bring total reimbursement up to the amount the Medi-Cal program
would usually pay if the patient were on Medi-Cal only. Because Medi-Cal
usually pays less for some of these services than is allowed under the
Medicare program, this means that in many cases Medi-Cal would either pay the
provider nothing or less than the full remaining 20 percent.








